Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
MRGMiami
The Florida Department of Transportation, District Four announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: Thursday, September 15, 2011, 5:30 p.m. – 7:30 p.m.
PLACE: Boca Raton Community Center, Royal Palm Room, 150 Crawford Boulevard, Boca Raton, FL

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The purpose of the State Road (SR) 5/US 1 Project Development and Environment (PD&E) Study is to plan improvements to relieve current and future roadway congestion and to improve safety for motorists, bicyclists and pedestrians. The overall project’s limits are along SR 5/US 1 from south of Glades Road to north of Yamato Road, for a distance of approximately 2.8 miles in Palm Beach County.

The Alternatives Public Workshop will be an open-house forum where all viable alternatives that have been developed will be on display. The goal of the workshop is to collect and evaluate the public’s comments on these alternatives before selecting a preferred alternative. Your participation is encouraged and appreciated.

Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, sex, religion, disability or family status.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any persons requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least seven (7) days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: The FDOT Project Manager, Ms. Nadir Rodrigues, P.E., either in writing at the FDOT District Four Office, 3400 West Commercial Boulevard, Fort Lauderdale, FL, (954)777-4385 or Toll Free: 1(866)336-8435, ext. 4385. Ms. Rodrigues may also be contacted via e-mail: nadir.rodrigues@dot.state.fl.us. Persons who require translation services (free of charge) should also contact Ms. Rodrigues at least seven (7) days prior to the meeting.
If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

For more information, you may contact: Ms. Rodrigues or visit our project website: www.sr5boca.com.
